## Attachment 10



## Campo Kumeyaay Nation

Cheirman H. Paul Cuero, Jr.
Vice Chairman Ralph Goff
Secretary Kerm Shipp
Treasurer Michael Connolly Miskvish
Committee Jackie Lelafu
Committee Christopher Thornton
Committee Nehemiah Dyche

February 1, 2008

Lynn Trexel
Principal Land Advisor
San Diego Gas & Electric Company
8315 Century Park Ct. CP 21G
San Diego, CA 92123-1582

Dear Ms. Trexel

We have been in receipt of your letter of January 25, 2008 requesting access to the Campo Indian Reservation lands for the purpose of surveying a route for the Sunrise Powerlink.

As you're aware, the Campo tribal government has weighed in twice on the proposed Sunrise Powerlink. In our first correspondence with the PUC we expressed a willingness to listen and review the details of project in the EIR process. We also asked that potential direct benefits to the Campo Reservation population be evaluated. Subsequently, we sent a letter of opposition to the newly released Alternative Route D. We also asked that land access arrangements be made prior to determining that a route through the Reservation is a viable alternative.

Now that the draft EIR has been published and we have had an opportunity to conduct a preliminary review, it is clear that there is no direct benefit to the Campo Reservation and, in fact, may actually have adverse direct financial impacts to our tourism based businesses near the freeway.

We are in the process of drafting detailed comments on the EIR which will be submitted as a part of the process. However, we have sufficient information to make the determination that the Interstate 8 route is unacceptable. Therefore, we are refusing you permission to engage in survey work on the Reservation.

H. Paul Cuero, Jr.

Chairman

Campo Kumeyaay Nation

H Paul Cuero &

Campo, CA 91906

Phone: (619) 478-9046

Fax: (619) 478-5818